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SANEX

DIAZINON 50-S

An oil soluble insecticide for dilution
with base oil to control cockroaches and other pests.

COMMERCIAL

DANGER       POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 12439 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:  DIAZINON
(0,0-Diethyl-0-(2-isopropyl
4-methyl-6-pyrimidinyl)

phosophorothioate)
500 g/litre

NET CONTENTS

Manufactured by 

SANEX AGRO INC.
36 Head Street, Dundas, Ontario  L9H 3H3

Branches Throughout North America

DIRECTIONS:



COCKROACHES, SILVERFISH, FLEAS, ANTS, CRICKETS, AND EARWIGS: 
Prepare a 1/2% Diazinon spray by thoroughly mixing 8 mL of
Diazinon 50% Oil Soluble Concentrate with 1 litre of base oil. 
Coarse spray or paint brush application of finished spray should
be made to infested places, such as base boards, areas around
water pipes, cracks and crevices, surfaces behind and beneath
cabinets, refrigerators, sinks, stoves and similar areas where
insects hide.  Treatment should be repeated as necessary.  Remove
or cover all food and utensils before treatment.

A stronger preparation of 1% Diazinon (16 mL/litre) is
recommended for the initial treatment where there is a heavy
cockroach infestation.  The following monthly applications can be
made with a 1/2% concentration.

CARPET BEETLES:

Use Diazinon at a rate of 1/2 % and treat infested areas around
baseboards, cracks in the floor and walls and localized areas of
floors and floor coverings.  Repeat as required.

BROWN DOG TICKS AND FLEAS:

Apply Diazinon 1/2% to infested areas around baseboards, window
and door frames, wall cracks, sleeping quarters of household pets
and localized areas of floors and floor coverings.  Fresh bedding
should be placed in animal quarters following treatment.  Do not
apply this product to animals.

CLOVER MITES:

Treatment with Diazinon 1/2% (8 mL/litre) should be made to
window and door frames and sills along baseboards and the floor
near to them.  Pay particular attention to cracks and crevices. 
Apply as a coarse spray or with a paint brush, thoroughly,
wetting the surface.

FLY CONTROL IN DAIRY BARNS AND OTHER FARM BUILDINGS:

Prepare a 1/2% spray by thoroughly mixing 8 mL of Diazinon 50-S
to each litre of base oil.  Apply the spray to the entire area of
ceilings and walls in dairy barns, livestock sheds, calf barns,
hog barns and other farm buildings.  Do not use Diazinon 50-S in
poultry houses or milk houses.  Spray thoroughly such areas as
garbage dumps, corrals, and other places where flies congregate. 
Repeat applications as necessary.  Residual fly control of up to



8 weeks can be achieved by doubling the dosage rate to 16 mL of
Diazinon 50-S for each litre of base oil, giving a 1% spray. 
Apply this prepared 1% spray to the pint of "run off".  One litre
of the prepared spray should cover 7-14 m2 area depending on the
surfaces to treated.  It is important to remove all animals from
buildings before spraying.  Keep them out initial spray has dried
(about 4 hours).

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Keep away from flames.  Avoid 
contact with skin and eyes.  Wash thoroughly after handling.  
Avoid contamination of feed or foodstuffs.  Keep out of reach of
children and pets.  This product contains a petroleum distillate
which may stain certain plastic, rubber and asphalt materials
such as tiles and floor coverings.  Do not apply to these
surfaces.  Never apply to animals.

"In meat packing and food processing plants, only spray when
plant is not in operation.  No exposed meat products, ingredients
or packaging materials to be left in the room.  Cover food
handling equipment.  Any treated surface that may contact meat
food products or other food products should be washed and rinsed
thoroughly with potable water after spraying and before re-use
for food processing".

FIRST-AID:

DANGER - product contains petroleum distillates.  If swallowed,
DO NOT induce vomiting.  Get medical attention at once.  If on
skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush
with plenty of water for 15 minutes and get medical attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

Stomach lavage.  Diazinon is a cholinesterase inhibitor. 
Antidote:  Atropine Sulphate at 1-2 milligrams every 15 minutes
may be necessary.

DISPOSAL

Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings to
the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial instructions 
for any required additional cleaning of the container prior to 
its disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further
use.  Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial



requirements.  For information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the regional
office of Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This product is to be used only in accordance
with the directions on this label.  It is an offense under the
Pest Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:  Seller`s guarantee shall be limited to
the terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer
assumes the risk to persons or property arising from the use or
handling of this product and accepts the product on that
condition.

**************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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